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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Playing Field Committee 
10 July 2024 

 

PRESENT:  Councillors Wood (Vice Chairman), Blogg & Holborn 
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk J. Haslope, D.Morgan (Ferriby Shed) 
 

Minute No.  
PFC 24/ 

 
11. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllrs M.Abraham, Knight, Shaikh & D.Wyndham (Cricket Club) 

submitted apologies. 
 

12. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST – Cllrs Blogg & Wood 

declared an interest as a members of the Bowls Club and D.Morgan declared an interest as a member of 

the Ferriby Shed. 
 

13. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 12 JUNE 2024 – Resolved – that the minutes be 

accepted as an accurate record and were signed by the Vice Chairman. 
 

14. PUBLIC FORUM – There was no public speaking 

15. PARK WARDEN’S REPORT – The Park Warden reported that there had been no issues again in the 

park and it was noted that the front of the tennis and bowls clubs had been strimmed. 
 

16. CLERK’S REPORT  

16.1. Monthly Report – The Clerk reported that the tennis courts had been sprayed and one of the CCTV 

cameras had been fixed.  It was also agreed that the risk assessment for the Playing Field will be 

reviewed in Aug by Cllrs Wood and Holborn. 

16.2. The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was discussed.  No concerns were raised. 
 

17. OTHER MATTERS 

17.1. Play Park Gate – The quotations for a replacement gate were reviewed and it was agreed that the 

quote from Tony Cook Ltd for £1950 + VAT would be recommended to the Parish Council for 

approval. 

17.2. Ferriby Shed – The Clerk provided information from the planning department, and it was agreed that 

a new application would be submitted for a prefabricated storage garage to be placed to the north of 

the pavilion. 

17.3. Grange Lane Hedge – New regulations came into force on the 23rd May 2024 regarding hedgerow 

management which apply to the Grange Lane hedge and restrict when it can be cut.  It was agreed that, 

in order to comply with the new regulations, only the Grange Lane side of the hedge can be trimmed 

back to the kerb line between 1 March and 31 August in order to maintain pedestrian safety. 

17.4. Cricket Club – There was no update 

17.5. Bowls Club – It was agreed that the concerns over the sustainability of the club would be raised with 

the Trustees at their next meeting and that the Open Spaces officer at ERYC would be contacted for 

potential future ideas for the area. 
 

The meeting closed at : 8.05pm 
Date of next meeting : 11 September 2024 


